
Chair’s Report 17 march 2025 

At the end of February I was invited to the Induction and Installation of the  Revd 
Charlotte  Wallington as Vicar of All Saints Wickham Market and St Peters & St Paul 
Pettistree cum Loundham  where during the service I oƯicially welcomed Charlotte to 
Wickham Market on behalf of Wickham Market Parish Council.  

We are still waiting for ideas on how the Parish Council should celebrate VE Day on 
Monday 5th May, the Hill will be dressed for the occasion with Union and Victory in 
Europe Celebration flags.  

Our new Community Police OƯicer accepted our invite to visit at the beginning of March 
and gave some ASB/Crime Data figures over the past six months, 99 calls were received 
involving Wickham Market 4 were to do with Anti-Social Behaviour. This is a good 
position for a village the size of Wickham Market. Included is a short bio from Claire.  

I am PC 799 Claire Cox and have recently taken over the patch of Wickham Market 
& Woodbridge.  

I would like to take this opportunity to introduce myself,  I first Joined SuƯolk 
constabulary in April 2007.  I have had various roles within the force since that time but I 
am now currently part of the Community Policing Team of which I am thoroughly 
enjoying .  I am very much looking forward to meeting you all whilst I am out and about 
in the village so please if you do see me do come say Hi.  

I am aware that every village comes with their own concerns/issues and I am hoping to 
provide you all with some reassurance.    

If you are wanting to report a crime or incident please see below for options:-  

Emergency – 999  

Non emergency is 101  

Online via the website -  www.suƯolk.police.uk  

Email  - cpt.ipswicheast@suƯolk.police.uk  

 


